IRRT

Attn: Mr. John H. Jewett

14th Floor Harristown 2

333 Market St.

Harrisburg, PA 17101

January 19, 2007

R.E.: Proposed Changes to PA Dog Law Regulations (36 Pa. B. 7596)

Dear Mr. Jewett,

I am writing in response to the proposed amendments to the Dog Law Act 225 which was issued on December 16, 2006.

The current proposed regulation changes have appeared to be burdensome and beyond rulemaking. The proposals add completely new categories and definition to the existing laws. These changes must be addressed through the legislative

The proposals referencing housing and social interaction of dogs of different sizes are contrary to good husbandry, socializing and training practices. Furthermore, there is no scientific or accepted husbandry basis for the amended space and exercise requirements.

In addition, the proposed regulations call for the temperature of the kennel floor to be 50 F° in the warm weather. Many kennels are air conditioned to a comfortable 70 F°. A dog sleeping on a 50 F° floor can develop hypothermia and become ill or die. For temperature, lighting, cleaning, exercise, housing, and veterinary care, the attending veterinarian should set forth and approve procedures specific for the kennel buildings and breeds of dogs.

The proposed changes above will require Pennsylvania's licensed and inspected kennels to be demolished and rebuilt. The average cost will be between \$30,000.00 and \$500,000.00 per kennel, if the proposed laws are adopted.

The current proposed appears to be over idealistic in term of improving the welfare of dogs. Jurge that this proposal be rescinded and an approach similar to the USDA standards be developed.

Yours sincerely,

Samuel F. Stoltzfus 91 N. Soudersburg Rd Gordonville, PA 17529

Samuel of Solytur